Temporary Permit Information Package

File Number: 3070-20/20180051

Electoral Area: H

Date of Referral: December 12, 2018

Date of Application: December 7, 2018

Property Owner’s Name(s): David Davies and Leanna Davies
Applicant’s Name: David Davies and Leanna Davies

[ION1; P

Legal escrlptlon(s): Di

i

strict Lot 8333, Lillooet District

Area of Application: 18 ha (44.47 ac)
Location: 2750 Bradley Creek Road

Authorization Bylaw:
Cariboo Regional District Temporary Use Permit Bylaw No. 5230, 2019

Zoning Bylaw:

South Cariboo Area Zoning Bylaw No. 3501, 1999

Current Zoning: Min. Lot Size Permitted:
Resource/Agricultural (RA 1) 32 ha (79.07 ac)

Existing Use: bare land

Proposed TP Use: The applicants would like to use the property for recreational use, a seasonal
campground and to host mud racing events with the NWMRA (sanctioned event), which is a non-
profit association. They would also like to host other outdoor recreational events or fundraising
events for the community and trails for riding.

Name and type of existing road system: Bradley Creek Rd
Services Available: None

Within the influence of a Controlled Access Highway: No
Within the confines of the Agricultural Land Reserve: No

Is this a permitted use (Farm use or Non-Farm Use): [ Yes J No
Section or ALR Resolution: N/A

Required to comply with a Development Permit Area: [] Yes ] No
DP Area: N/A

Adjoining Properties: (Source: B.C.A.A.)

Land Use: Lot Sizes:




Actual Use Code:

(a) Unsurveyed Crown Land

North

{(b) 150 —- Beef 64.74 ha (160 ac)
South

(c) Unsurveyed Crown Land

East

i Background:

The applicants are seeking a temporary permit to host mud racing events with the NWMRA (sanctioned
event), which is a non-profit association, and to use the property as a seasonal campground for
recreational use. They would also like to host other outdoor recreational events or fundraising events
for the community and trails for riding.

The proposed area of application is 18 ha (44.47 ac) as shown in Appendix B and is currently zoned
Resource/Agricultural (RA 1) in the South Cariboo Area Zoning Bylaw No. 3501, 1999.

Location & Surroundings:

The subject property is located on Bradley Creek Road with Bradley Creek that runs approximately
through the middle of the property from North to South as shown in Appendix A. Currently, it is a vacant
land with dense tree coverage. The property is mostly surrounded by unsurveyed Crown Land with a
logging business to the south of the subject property.

Application History:

The applicants had previously requested to rezone the property to Tourist Commercial (C 2) zone.
However, after careful consideration about nuisance concerns from the neighboring properties and
water sensitivity on site, CRD decided to issue Temporary Use Permit instead of rezoning the property.

CRD Regulations and Policies:

Temporary Permits can be issued for up to 3 years to allow a land use that would not be permitted
under the existing zoning bylaw.

As the subject property lies outside of an Official Community Plan (OCP) area, it requires a bylaw to
allow Temporary Use and therefore follows the similar procedure of Zoning bylaw Amendment process.

Local Government Act

Temporary use permits for designated areas and other areas 493




(1) On application by an owner of land, a local government may issue a temporary use permit as
follows:
a) by resolution, in relation to land within an area designated under section 492;
b) by bylaw, in relation to land within an area outside a municipality, if there is no official
community plan in effect for the area.
(2) Atemporary use permit may do one or more of the following:
a) allow a use not permitted by a zoning bylaw;
b) specify conditions under which the temporary use may be carried on;
¢) allow and regulate the construction of buildings or structures in respect of the use for which
the permit is issued.
(3) Ifalocal government delegates the power to issue a temporary use permit under this section,
the owner of land that is subject to the decision of the delegate is entitled to have the local
government reconsider the matter.

Rationale for Recommendations:

As there is a demand for this type of social activity of mud racing events in the area promoting local
community engagement and being the proposal is temporary in nature, planning staff supports this
application.

However, the area of application is adjacent to highly sensitive Bradley Creek and other irrigation
channels with low relief terrain which may pose a risk that the mud bogging area could flood during
high flow events. Further, there is a potential risk for release of sediments or contaminated water from
the mud bogging area directly into the Bradley Creek and other irrigation channels present on site
during high runoff and stream flow periods.

Therefore, it is recommended to develop and implement a sediment containment plan to prevent the
release of sediment, debris, refuse, contaminants or other substances into Bradley Creek, tributaries
and irrigation channels which may cause a significant adverse impact to the stream channel or aquatic
ecosystem of the stream during the operation of the mud bogging events.

Recommendations:

That the application for a bylaw to allow Temporary Use pertaining to District Lot 8333, Lillooet District
be approved, subject to the following conditions:

a. Development and implementation of a sediment containment plan by a registered professional
biologist experienced with sediments containment plans and instream works.

b. The recreational vehicles must be parked only within the proposed area for temporary use
permit.

¢. No recreational vehicles can be parked on public streets including # 313 Bradley Creek Road.
d. No mud racing on # 313 Bradley Creek Road.
e. No tracking of mud or debris on to # 313 Bradley Creek Road.

f.  No signage within Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure right-of-way.




Further, the cost of developing and implementing a sediment containment plan by a qualified
registered professional be borne by the applicants.

Health Authority: - January 3, 2019
See attached.

Ministry of Transportation and infrastructure: - December 18, 2018
The Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure has no objection in principle to the proposed
temporary permit subject to the following conditions:

¢ No parking on # 313 Bradley Creek Road

® No mud racing on # 313 Bradley Creek Road

® No tracking of mud or debris on to # 313 Bradley Creek Road

* No signing within Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure right-of-way

Advisory Planning Commission: January 29, 2019
Supported. See attached.

Ministry of Environment: - May 16, 2019
See comments attached.

CRD Environmental Services Department: - December 13, 2018

CRD Environmental Services interests are unaffected by the Temporary Permit application.

Appendix A:  General Map
Appendix B:  Specific Map
Appendix C:  Orthographic Map
Appendix D:  Site Plan
Other: Interior Health comments
APC Response Form
Comments from Ministry of Environment

Cariboo Regional District Temporary Use Permit Bylaw No. 5230, 2019
Comments from Public
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Appendix B: SPECIFIC MAP
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Appendix D: SITE PLAN
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File No.3070-20/20180051

RESPONSE SUMMARY
Approval Recommended for Reasons D Interests Unaffected by Bylaw
Outlined Below
Approval Recommended Subject to D Approval Not Recommended Due
Conditions Outlined Below to Reasons Outlined Below

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Application for a Temporary Permit for
a recreational venue and a seasonal campground.

The seasonal campground would require an approved drinking water supply system
and a sustainable onsite sewerage treatment system to accommodate the proposed
recreation use and campground.

The parcel appears to have a large portion of the land within a wetland. Interior Health
has concerns with proposed development within a wetland area.

Prior to any land use change Interior Health would recommend that the owner
demonstrate that the proposal is environmentally sound within a wetland area and that
the campground can be services in accordance with required legislation.

We recommend that the owner should contact the Environmental Health office in
Williams Lake to obtain additional details on drinking water supply systems or review
the necessary details on our website:
https://www.interiorhealth.ca/YourEnvironment/Drinking\Water/Pages/Permits.aspx

Onsite sewerage systems information can be obtain on our website:
https://www.interiorhealth.ca/YourEnvironment/HBE/Pages/Onsite-Sewerage-

Systems.asp

If you have any questions, please contact me at 250-851-7347 or via e-mail at
HBE@interiorhealth.ca

,('Lé:cfij//

L

Signed By: Title: Environmental Health Officer

Date: December 28, 2018 Agency: Interior Health Authority




File No: 3070-20/20180051

ADVISORY PLANNING COMMISSION RESPONSE FORM
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CRD Referral: Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 5157
File number: 3360-20/200180030
District Lot 8333, Bradley Creek

Habitat Section Comments
Lynn Avis, Habitat Biologist, FLNRORD
May 16, 2019

The following document outlines recommendations from the Habitat section based on a desktop review,
data collected during site inspections on August 212018, November 14™ 2018, April 18™ 2019 and
information provided by the landowners who attended the site visit on November 14" 2018.

1. Environmental Values

1.1 Identified Streams

Three unmapped streams on the property were identified during the field visits (Figure 1, blue lines).
One of these streams was diverted out of its natural stream channel. This stream currently flows
through the property in a south west direction in a constructed channel {Figure 1, orange line) before
dissipating into the forest on the east side of the eastern irrigation channel. The natural path of the
stream channel is indicated by the purple line (Figure 1). The natural path of the stream subsequently
enters the eastern irrigation channel. The three streams enter the irrigation channels at a 90 degree
angles.

The property has historically established irrigation channels (Figure 1 yellow lines). The western
irrigation channel connects directly to Bradley creek and fish were observed in the irrigation channel
during the site visit on August 21° 2018. As the irrigation channels directly connect to Bradley Creek and
are fed by natural streams, they meet the definition of a stream under the Water Sustainability Act.
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Figure 1. Approximate locations of streams identified within the area of application. Blue lines=
unmapped streams that have not been modified recently, orange line= current path of diverted stream,
purple line = natural path of the stream prior to diversion, yellow lines = irrigation channels

1.2 Fisheries Values

Bradley Creek is a moderately sized stream, with channel widths ranging from 6.4-8.7m. Fish species in
Bradley creek include rainbow trout, mountain whitefish, burbot, longnose sucker, largescale sucker,
northern pikeminnow, redside shiner, peamouth chub and prickly sculpin. Several lakes in the
watershed, including Hawkins, Beddingfield, Ruth and Greenlee lakes, support sport fisheries. Previous
studies in the watershed have identified significant habitat values in large wetlands associated with fish
bearing lakes. Beddingfiled lake and its associated wetlands, located approximately 2kms downstream
from district lot 8333, are an example of these key habitat attributes (Figure 2). These valuable habitat
areas should be maintained (Whelen 1999).
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Figure 2. Application area in relation to important fish habitat in Bedingfield Lake and associated
wetlands. Application area = red outlined area, wetlands = green and orange polygons with blue
outlines.

1.3 Potential Wetland Habitat

Portions of property within the application area that are currently undeveloped appear to display
attributes associated with wetland habitat. Wetlands are defined as a stream under the Water
Sustainability Act and therefore any works in or about a wetland constitute works in and about a stream.
Any instream works must be authorized under the Water Sustainability Act.



2. Environmental Considerations

The proposed mud bogging area is located in a low lying area adjacent to Bradley creek. The elevation
differentiation between Bradley creek and the mud bogging area is minimal, and water was documented
overflowing from Bradley creek into the western irrigation channel on April 18", 2019 (Figure 3).

9 e
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Figure 3. Water flowing from Bradley creek through a wetland and draining into the western irrigation
channel. Photo taken due west.

The release of sediment into fish streams can result in a variety of adverse effects. Lowered light
filtration due to suspended sediment decreases primary productivity which translates up the food chain
and can decrease productivity for fish. Heightened sediment levels in a stream can increase scour and
sediments settling in spawning gravels decreases oxygen infiltration. There is a direct correlation
between fine sediment levels and embryo survival and fry emergence. High levels of sediments in fish
stream can also result in lethal and sub-lethal effects on juveniles and adults such as gill abrasions and
clogging, increased stress, lowered disease resistance, decreased growth, interference with migration
and loss of foraging opportunities.



Under Section 46 of the Water Sustainability Act, a person must not introduce or allow the introduction
of debris, refuse, contaminants or other substances into a stream which may cause a significant adverse
impact to the stream channel or aquatic ecosystem of the stream.

3. Recommendations

The mud bogging area is adjacent to Bradley creek in a low lying area and the irrigation channels
surrounding the mud bogging area receive flow from three different streams. The proximity of the mud
bogging area to multiple waterbodies and the very low relief terrain poses a risk that the mud bogging
area could flood during high flow events. The 90 degree confluence of the streams with the irrigation
channels also increases the potential for increased scour and resulting sediment release at these
locations.

There is also potential for the release of sediment laden or contaminated water from the mud bogging
area directly into Bradley creek, and into irrigation channels which drain into Bradley creek during high
runoff and stream flow periods.

It's recommended that a condition of the CRD permitting is the development and implementation of a
sediment containment plan by a registered professional biologist experienced with sediment
containment plans and instream works that addresses the following:

1. A sediment containment plan that will prevent the release of sediment, debris, refuse,
contaminants or other substances into Bradley creek, tributaries and irrigation channels which
may cause a significant adverse impact to the stream channel or aquatic ecosystem of the
stream during the operation of the mud bogging operations.

2. Asediment containment plan that will prevent, during peak spring water levels (i.e. freshet), the
introduction of debris, refuse, contaminants or other substances into into Bradley creek,
tributaries and irrigation channels which which may cause a significant adverse impact to the
stream channel or aquatic ecosystem from the mud bogging areas, or the adjacent irrigation
channels.

References:

Whelen, M. 1999. Bradley Creek Reconnaissance (1:20,00) Fish and Fish Habitat Inventory.
http://a100.gov.bc.ca/appsdata/acat/documents/r52272/Report 1489993168164 599250548

.pdf




Cariboo Regional District Bylaw No. 5230, 2019

CARIBOO REGIONAL DISTRICT

BYLAW NO. 5230

A bylaw of the Cariboo Regional District, in the Province of British
Columbia, to authorize the issuance of a temporary use permit.

WHEREAS the Local Government Act authorizes a local government to issue a temporary use
permit, by bylaw, in relation to land within an area outside a municipality, if there is no official
community plan in effect for the area;

AND WHEREAS an application has been received by the Cariboo Regional District to issue a
temporary use permit for lands within an area outside a municipality where there is no official
community plan in place.

NOW, THEREFORE, the Board of Directors of the Cariboo Regional District, duly assembled,
enacts as follows:

1. CITATION

This bylaw may be cited for all purposes as the "Cariboo Regional District Temporary Use
Permit Bylaw No. 5230, 2019".

2. TEMPORARY USE PERMIT

A temporary use at the property with Legal Description as: District Lot 8333, Lillooet
District, located at 2750 Bradley Creek Road, shall be permitted in accordance with the
terms and conditions set forth in the attached Schedule “A” (Temporary Use Permit) and
Schedule “B” (Map), which is incorporated into and forms part of this bylaw.



Cariboo Regional District Bylaw No. 5230, 2019

READ AFIRSTTIMETHIS DAY OF ,2019.
READ ASECOND TIMETHIS __ DAY OF ,2019.
A PUBLIC HEARING WASHELDONTHIS DAY OF ,2019.
READATHIRDTIMETHIS DAY OF , 2019.
ADOPTED THIS ___ DAY OF , 2019.
Chair

Manager of Corporate Services

I hereby certify the foregoing to be a true and correct copy of Bylaw
No. 5230, cited as the "Cariboo Regional District Temporary Use
Permit Bylaw No. 5230, 2019", as adopted by the Cariboo Regional
District Board on the day of , 2019.

Manager of Corporate Services



Cariboo Regional District Bylaw No. 5230, 2019

Schedule “A” — Temporary Use Permit

CARIBOO REGIONAL DISTRICT

TEMPORARY USE PERMIT NO. 20180051

Permittees: David and Leanna Davis

Address: 2750 Bradley Creek Road

1.

This Temporary Use Permit (“TUP”) is issued subject to compliance with all applicable
bylaws of the Cariboo Regional District (“CRD”), except as specifically varied or
supplemented by this TUP.

This TUP shall automatically expire three (3) years from the date of adoption of the bylaw
by the Board of Directors of the CRD, which bylaw authorizes the issuance of this TUP.

This TUP is limited to the land, premises and structures located at: 2750 Bradley Creek
Road, and legally described as District Lot 8333, Lillooet District(the “Land”).

In addition to those uses of the Land permitted under CRD’s South Cariboo Area Zoning
Bylaw No. 3501, 1999 (the “Zoning Bylaw”), until the expiry or any prior cancellation of
this TUP, the following additional use(s) are permitted upon the Land in accordance with
the terms and conditions of this TUP:

a. The applicants are seeking a temporary permit to host mud racing events with the
NWMRA (sanctioned event), which is a non-profit association, and to use the
property as a seasonal campground for recreational use. They would also like to
host other outdoor recreational events or fundraising events for the community and
trails for riding.

This TUP, and the uses of the Land permitted under this TUP, are subject to the following:

a. Development and implementation of a sediment containment plan by a registered
professional biologist experienced with sediments containment plans and instream
works.

b. The recreational vehicles must be parked only within the proposed area for
temporary use permit.

c. No recreational vehicles can be parked on public streets including # 313 Bradley
Creek Road.

d. No mud racing on # 313 Bradley Creek Road.

e. No tracking of mud or debris on to # 313 Bradley Creek Road.



Cariboo Regional District Bylaw No. 5230, 2019

f. No signage within Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure right-of-way.

g. Further, the cost of developing and implementing a sediment containment plan by
a qualified registered professional be borne by the applicants.

h. upon TUP expiry, the additional uses listed in clause 4 shall cease and, thereafter,
the permitted uses of the Land shall revert and be limited to those allowed by the
Zoning Bylaw.

6. Should the Permittee fail to abide by the terms and conditions set out in this TUP, upon
written notice to the Permittee this TUP shall be canceled by CRD; and thereafter, the
permitted uses of the Land shall be limited to those uses permitted under the Zoning Bylaw,
if and as amended.

7. The Land shall be used strictly in accordance with the bylaws of the CRD and with the
terms, conditions and provisions of this TUP.

8. Any application to amend this TUP shall be considered as a new application.

9. This TUP is not a building permit and does not allow for construction of any buildings,
structures or improvements.

We, David Davis and Leanna Davis, owners of the Land, agree to comply with the terms and
conditions of this TUP as set out above:

X
Owner Name: David Davis

X
Owner Name: Leanna Davis




Cariboo Regional District Bylaw No. 5230, 2019

Schedule “B” — Map
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Four Wheel Drive Association of British Columbia -l

ASSOCIATION
www.4wdabc.ca PO Box 2384 Surrey BC V3T 4W8 Canada «BD

Dear Sir or Madam,

| write to you today to express the Four Wheel Drive Association of BC's support for David and Leanna
Davies in the creation of a motor park that supports and encourages four wheel drive recreation and
competition.

Four wheel drive recreation is making a remarkable comeback in BC with an increasing number of
events as well as a large increase in the number of participants which have generated significant
economic benefits in our communities. Our organization believes that there are opportunities in this
market to be capitalized on and this certainly holds true for 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch. The Davies’
have considerable ambition and ability to build what will likely be the most significant motor park in BC
as well as the standing and respect in the four wheel drive world to effectively organize, promote and
hold competitive events successfully and profitably. These events draw hundreds and it is conceivable
to draw thousands with their vision.

The Four Wheel Drive Association of BC, non-profit society since 1977, is actively involved in promoting
responsible and sustainable four wheel drive recreation in British Columbia as well as advocating for
public access to public land. The Association is made up of over 1500 paid members, over social media
following of over 50,000, 18 member clubs and hundreds of volunteers who care deeply about
adventure and exploration of the beautiful province of British Columbia. As avid backcountry
recreationalists, we embrace the Tread Lightly philosophy and are a long standing provincial member of
the Outdoor Recreation Council of BC.

We organize and participate in many activities in support of that vision.

The Association maintains partnership agreements and manages 4x4 accessible recreation sites for
Recreation Sites and Trails BC, part of the Ministry of Forest Lands and Natural Resource Operations and
we also have signed our first management agreement with BC Parks to restore and manage the Cornwall
Fire Lookout Tower near Ashcroft, BC. The agreements involve our members and volunteers
maintaining recreation sites, including building improvements, table construction/repair, painting,
outhouse installation and maintenance, site brushing, trail repair and general garbage pickup and
removal.

In closing, please accept this letter as one of complete support from the Association for the creation of a
motor park at 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch.

Thank you for your time and consideration,

Kim Reeves
President, Four Wheel Drive Association of BC

A - -
[y -4



Last years event

blake crock <hdboy74@hotmail.com>
Wed 2019-01-23, 8:52 PM
To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

To whom it may concern, this is a letter in support of 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch. { attended
last years event with my wife and child for the weekend. We camped for three nights at the
ranch. Having been involved with this sport for almost 30 years i have been to many different
venues across Canada and the US. | can say without a doubt, that this event was second to
none. From the way the crowds behaved , to the way the staff handled them selves. The
organizers of this event took the time, when planning this event, to make sure all the little
details were thought about. If you had a question or needed something they took care of it
promptly. Unfortunatley | had a family emergency back on the coast Sunday Night, and with
no cell service that far out | could not be reached, but thanks to the Davies there was an
emergency SAT phone on site and | was able to deal with the situation. No words can say
thank you enough. | arrived Friday and left Monday mid-morning. When i left, the property
had aiready been cleaned up and and any people left were cleaning up after themselves. On
the way out, i thought the road would be littered with debris. But to my surprise, it was
spotless. | have been to all the other mud race events in the 100 Mile area over the years, and
this event,was by far the best. From the time | rolled in the gates until the time I rolled out
the gates. To not let this event continue would be a shame, as well as a loss to the communtiy.
It was a family friendly event with lots of great energy and vibe that made you want to come
back. PLEASE let this event continue.

Regards, Blake.



2018 Mud Bog event, Bradley Creek

graham coombe <schydraulics@live.ca>
Sun 2019-01-20, 10:06 AM
To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

To Whom it may concern,

| attended the mud bog event held at 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch in 2018, on the Sunday of
the event. | attended with my 85 year old dad and we thoroughly enjoyed our selves. As we
entered the event / property it seemed to be well organized. We walked up to the register
table and were greeted by very friendly people. There were lots of clear signage saying family
event and no alcohol. The grounds were very clean.

The behavior of the spectators were respectable and orderly.

The cleanliness of the road (Wilcox) was fine as | did NOT notice any garbage left behind,
there may have been a bit but it was taken care of quickly. | live on Bradley creek rd and did
not notice any excessive speeding or any offensive driving or noise.

I think the event was run very well, and believe the owners will be doing anything they can to
improve the event in the future.

I also believe the economic impact of the event was VERY positive for our small community.

I hope to be able to attend this event in the future.

Graham Coombe

Cariboo Mechanical Services Ltd
Po Box 483

Forest Grove, BC

VOK TMO0

250-706-9367



To whom it may concern

My name is Joel Field, I'm one of the closest
neighbors to 100 mile horse power ranch . | live less
then 2 k down the road .

My horse Gypsy and | spent the weekend at the
mud drags this past summer. | got to know Dave
and Leanna during that weekend and since then ... |
met a lot of people that weekend, and have nothing
but good things to say about the event and all the
people involved... they were all very professional,
and they have a lot of passion for the sport. It's a
very family oriented event , a lot of kids were there
and they all had a blast .. | spent much of the
weekend giving kids rides on Gypsy ... | truly believe
Dave and Leanna and what they are doing at the
ranch are a big asset to the community... the mud
drags bring in a lot of revenue to local businesses
and brings the community together. There was also
no litter or garbage laying around after event which
really impressed me, and no litter on the road either
... | look forward to Dave and Leanna having mud
drags there for many years to come ! If you have
any questions you can contact me at 250 644 1337

Sincerely, Joel Field



My husband and | attended the event for the whole weekend. | just need to let everyone know what a
fantastic event that was hosted out at the 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch. It is set out in the perfect
location, in the beauty of the Cariboo. The one very thing that we found out from Leanna and Dave is
the importance of bringing a whole new event to the area, they have lot’s of plans to open it up to other
tourist attractions such as hiking trails, mountain biking etc. Protecting the property is most important
to them, they have not gone into these events with blinders on, they have respect for the property
itself, the neighbouring properties, the community itself. | was amazed at the friendly folks from little
ones to elderly who came out to attend the event, there was excitement, ewes and awes.. there was
laughter, smiles. | myself was happy to visit with people who | had not seen in a long time from
surrounding communities to visitors/tourists that where from Australia, Japan and from the USA and all
over BC and Alberta to name a few.. the fella from Australia could not say enough about what a fantastic
time he was having and that they did not have anything like it in his homeland. Every one was so
engaging and polite.. My husband left the event for a short time on Saturday evening.. and was stopped
by a police officer. he was asked " what it was like at the event and asked if there was any problems" ...
My husband said " it had not even entered his mind that there was any concerns or even any issues,
because it was such a well run event. The place was kept cleaned at all times, if anything was dropped
on the ground, it was picked up by ground crews who looked after the garbage and recycling. It was
kept spotless, we where one of the last to leave and noticed how clean it was, it was a group effortin
every aspect with a great team of volunteers. My husband and | loved the event and look forward to
attending every other event. we are seniors now, it gets us out and renews our faith in family and
community. Just a brief note about the property owners in the surrounding area that may be opposed
1o this event...{and we hope that we will be able to call ourselves one day a positive neighbour) itis 1
weekend and brings so much money into the community of Forest Grove, 100 Mile etc.. Please keep an
open mind come out and enjoy such a fantastic event hosted by Dave and Leanna Davies.. We will be
out there again and would love to follow events..

Veronica Johnson

Lac La Hache, BC



I attended the 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch Mud Races on July 14/15, 2018. It takes a lot to put on
one of these races, the amount of work and not to mention the number of volunteers to make it run
smoothly. | was one of the many volunteers that helped out that weekend. I'm also a volunteer for
all the NWMRA events that I can attend. For this particular event it was amazing the extreme
amount of work that had to be done in a very short amount of time to even make it possible. For a
new race at a new location it went very well. Like all things, there is always room for improvements.

Dave and Leanna are great people who want to provide a fun, safe, and family friendly event for
everyone near and far to enjoy. For myself, I had a great weekend. From what | saw everyone in
attendance was well behaved. They had a team of people running security and they did an amazing
job considering the amount of people in attendance. Everyone who worked at the gate checked any
spectators’ coolers that came in to make sure there wasn't any alcoholic beverages. If there was
they were asked to take it back to their vehicles. The same went for anyone in the crowd that may
have been caught drinking.

There were a lot of concerns about the amount of traffic and speeding on the road. The speed limit
is 80kph once you are on the FSR leading to the ranch. It seemed to me that the racers and tourists
were blamed for speeding, but being a local that has driven on Wilcox road enough times, locals
aren't so innocent either. I know most of the racers who are hauling their trucks on trailers behind
them have way too much money invested in them to be flying at high speeds on the bumpy dirt
road. On my way out to the ranch on Friday night, I was following two trucks hauling trailers and
they pulled over to let me go because they were taking their time.

As for the stop sign by the Forest Grove store, almost nobody stops for it. There were concerns
about the road not being able to withstand the high amount of traffic, but it wasn't much different
than when the logging trucks are hauling all day none stop. There was almost no garbage on the
sides of the road when I headed out. The property itself was very clean, almost nothing left behind.
There was also a huge garbage bin onsite for the weekend. There were bins set-up in various places
for cigarette butts, which were very well used. As for the parking and camping, there is plans in the
works so that spectators don't have to park along the roadside.

It's a great thing for a small town, it brings in so much business, whether it's the grocery stores, the
gas stations, or the part stores. It's a great thing and gives something for people to do for one
weekend, possibly two. Most people showed up either Friday night or through the morning
Saturday. Just about everyone left the Sunday and the others on Monday.

Sincerely,
Alyssa Bleeker



JULY 2018

Robert GOUGH <rmgough84@gmail.com>
Tue 2019-01-22, 11:40 AM
To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

To whom it may concern;

| thank you for your time, my name is Robert Gough, a resident of Langley BC, as well as
a member of The North West Mud Racing Association (NWMRA), The 100mile Horsepower
Ranch build crew, volunteer, security detail, grounds crew. I would like to write you with
regards to the event and my experience at the Bradley creek road located 100Mile
Horsepower Ranch.

As someone who knows the Davies family, the vision, the ambition to be a leading role
model, and their care for community and wildlife... | Believe there is a great future at hand.
They are a family packing the utmost respect of the 4x4 community with recognized
vehicles and rigs for many years past. From the likes of Dirt Church Lowermainland to the
Four Wheel Drive Association of British Columbia they are a staple name and respected
greatly.

When we had the call that we were going to take this on | was fully on board as a
volunteer and potential sponsor. There were many hours of work put in by the crew to
ensure the property wasnt damaged further by water and flooding. Driveways and property
manipulation were based on great volumes of due diligence research by numerous
volunteers. Attempts were made to avoid riparian zones and sensitive areas while building
the entire venue.

As a volunteer | aided in the security and among other duties parking at road as well as
grounds crew, keeping garbage and recycling collected throughout the event. The event
went wonderfully compared to expectations of a smaller crowd. We handled the event
safely and had well more than enough extra volunteers to pick up slack if needed.

| saw a great enthusiastic crowd full of families enjoying a new event. The environment
was full of children, friends, family, and people new to the sport and went off with no major
incidents. We had a great weekend of racing in a new venue attempting to become a staple
in the region and hope we have the ability to do so in the future.

As security detail we were responsible for onsite alcohol control among others. | have to
say this event was very tame, in my weekend there | believe | had to ask 2 separate people
to dump drinks and they gladly complied and apologized. | had heard a rumor after the
event that RCMP had been called to investigate underage drinking. In my interactions with
the attending officers this complaint was never brought to my attention as part of the
security detail and no underage drinking was discovered. Our crew was very diligent in
alcohol control.

Whilst parking spectator vehicles the crowd was very understanding and very orderly. The
street was kept clean and tidy by spectators and our crew. Before, during, and after the
event volunteers travelled the road to collect any discarded trash, there was minimal
collected as people were very respectful. On our trip out of the area when the event was
complete and the venue was shut down, | was the final vehicle of our convoy. | scoured the



road on our trip out for any evidence of the event, to clean up any mess found, and leave
the area tidy in respect to the residents of Bradley creek road and forest grove. It is my
opinion that everything was left as tidy or better than when the event began.

In my experience as a redseal plumber, BC Blue seal well pump Installer and water
treatment specialist, a professional in BC, a racer, volunteer, and 4x4 enthusiast this event
was extremely well handled, planned and executed for a rookie team attempting to build a
lasting legacy in British Columbia. | am sure there are things, that when brought to our
attention, can be upgraded, mitigated, or planned differently to accommodate everyone
involved in the 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch and surrounding communities.

We look forward to providing years of entertainment and economic growth for the region
and thank you all greatly for your time, patience, and willingness to work together to build a
future here.

The Davies, the 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch, our volunteers, racers, and 4x4 community
along with myself and my family thank you greatly for your time and appreciate your
considerations for this project

Thank You

Robert M. Gough
Master Plumber

Pure Mechanical Group.



Thank you for all that you do! Quesnel 4x4 club

RTR Plumbing <rtrmech@gmail.com>
Sat 2019-01-19, 7:23 PM
To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outiook.com>

So much thanks for hosting our family orientated 4x4 club at your event this past year, |
believe our club had 5 4x4’s this year running in multiple classes, a bunch of kids and parents.
From our arrival Friday night meeting many other enthusiasts and tech officials to the Sunday
evening wrap up everything went great, people were professional, kids were safe and having
loads of fun. This is a excellent way of keeping the sport safe and a location that is purposed
for off-road enjoyment without worrying about trespass.

| know our club will have more attendance at the next event, as the event was taking place the
was much talk about the “next one” before the end of the first day!

As a racer and race fan of multiple sports | like to spend money at and support local business
in the area. Maybe we could see more promotions of these? And what they offer?

The amount of people that showed up was probably more that expectation, which definitely
shows the need for your facility, and with that there will be the support from our club and
others to make this all happen.

Thank you very much, and let us know how we can help, Rob W and the Quesnel 4x4 Club.



100 Mile Mud drags!!

Kelsey Loft <101kelseyl@gmail.com>
Sun 2019-01-20, 7:58 PM

To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

§ 1 attachments (3 MB)
20180715_191824(0).jpg;

To whom this concerns;

The 100 mile House mud drags have been very special to my family. Over many years our
family has gone to these races, looking forward to them every year. My father was able to
drive for them many years ago,which was an amazing experience.

Last year's mud drags were more special for our family,as a memorial bit was done for my
father whom passed. It was really amazing to see everyone who knew my father get
together there. It was well put together the whole event. Clean. Respectful for all ages. | do
hope they continue the races every year to continue as it is special to our family.

Sincerely Kelsey Loft



To whom it may concern,

My name is Krista Kieneker and | attended the racing event at 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch in July 2018. |
attended with my 4 year old son and husband. We rented a RV travel trailer from Meridian RV in 100
Mile House for the weekend. When we picked up the RV, we spoke with staff and told them where we
were spending the weekend. One of the staff members was so excited to hear the mud races were
returning that he attended on the Sunday with his family.

After picking up our RV we bought groceries from Save On Foods in 100 Mile and fueled up our jerry
cans and truck for the weekend.

Upon arriving at 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch we setup our camping spot directly in front of the
spectator area next to the racing lanes. | wanted to be setup where | could watch the races from our
campsite as | had my son and a few other children to keep an eye on while their parents raced.

We arrived on July 11%, as we had offered to volunteer and help setup things. | was responsible for
going and putting up signs to help guide attendees to the venue safely. | put up signs from the highway
all the way to the venue. At the end of the weekend | went to collect and clean up all the signs so they
could get reused in the future. | was disappointed to find that a few signs had been taken down and
stolen.

Saturday morning as spectators started to arrive, families began setting up chairs and a few tents for
shade in front of my campsite. The excitement and fun everyone was looking forward to was very
evident. Many spectators spent the entire day onsite, taking in all the racing, children getting posters
signed by drivers and pictures taken with trucks. From where | was watching | never witnessed anyone
misbehaving, drinking or acting intoxicated. | even watched a pair of police officers walk through the
spectator area, speaking to many attendees. The entire mood was very positive and everyone was
friendly and respectful.

| must say | was very impressed with event staff and security, they made their rounds to make sure
everything was running smoothly. | will be returning for future events with my son and maybe one day
he'll even race in the junior class.

My husband returned the RV on Monday morning on his own and then picked myself and my son up
from 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch. | was so impressed at how tidy the property was at the end of the
weekend. As we made our way back towards town | did not notice any litter on the road.

I hope to see this event continue, | think it has an amazing family friendly atmosphere that will create
lasting memories for so many people. Hobbies and activities like these give youth something to look
forward to, enjoy and strive to be apart of. The community benefits from the increased tourists who
spend money in town.

Thanks
Krista Kieneker

Langley, BC
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Thank you for taking a moment to read my letter. I'm writing to you in regards to 100 Mile Horsepower
Ranch and the event they had July 2018. | traveled from Surrey to 100 Mile Friday evening. | stopped at
the Save On and purchased groceries and ice for the weekend.

 attended with my 4 year oid daughter and camped out the entire weekend. She had a blast watching
all the trucks race and meeting a ton of other kids. | was very pleased at how well organized and
professional the event was. In the evenings | wasn’t sure what to expect and was worried about how
noisy people would be as | have a tent trailer. But everyone was so well behaved and respectful of
others. | contributed a small box of food donations to the 100 Mile Food bank as { had seen that they
were collecting donations over the weekend. Was a neat way to give back to the community. My
daughter was ecstatic about receiving a poster with a bunch of the trucks on it to take home and put up
in her bedroom. It was a great family-oriented event that | will be highly recommending to all my friends
with kids. The junior racers were really fun to watch and | think it's a great way to get the kids involved
in the sport.

| had to leave around 1:30pm Sunday as | had to get back home before it got to late. An event staff
member with a bright orange staff shirt was walking the road just outside the event where all the cars
were parked. He had what appeared to be a grocery bag in his hand and | would assume he was
checking for litter. As | drove out | was very pleased to see the road was very clean even as | continued
down towards Forest Grove.

We are looking forward to future events at 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch. It would be a shame not to see
them continue.

Sincerely
Sascha Kissner

Surrey, BC
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January 21st 2019

Re: 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch July 2018 Event

To whom it may concern;

My family and | really enjoyed our time at the 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch during the 2018
season. My spouse, our dog and | came up from the Fraser Valley with a group of family and
friends totalling about 20 adults, children and dogs to watch the races and enjoy the atmosphere
that they provide.

We had a blast while there, we were camped in the back in quite a family friendly area that was
fenced off with a dyke with a small creek. We felt very safe and will continue to go and
potentially volunteer in the future! At no time were we made to feel unsafe by the size or speed
of vehicles and the volunteers did an amazing job at keeping a close eye on everything.

Most of the people that | encountered over the weekend - current or new friend - are very
‘camping’ oriented folk and cleaned up not only after themselves but after each other. “Pack in
what you pack out” is a pretty normal term among any large private outdoor activity I've been
involved in and this one is no exception. Same goes for the surrounding area and road out, all
was tidy.

We enjoyed a beautiful lake that is not far from the property where the event was held and met
some nice locals there and in town while shopping for groceries and filling up our trucks. |
haven't been to 100 Mile much as an adult and will definitely come back it's very charming.

We left after the last races and didn’t make it home until well after midnight tired and happy and
wanting to do it again.

Sincerely,

Tai Van Patter
Membership Coordinator
Four Wheel Drive Association of BC

\o



To Whom it may concern,

1 am in full support of the Davies and their venture with 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch. Not only
did I participate in the event held on july 14 & 15, 2018. I also helped them with preparation of the
property, to be able to put on this event.

As competitor this was one of the safest, well equipped and well planned tracks I've have raced atin
the past four years. They had safety measures for racers, and spectators in place along with
environmental safety precautions prepared just in case. None of the safety equipment was needed
thankfully. I was beyond proud of the work and commitment the Davies put into holding this event
for the NWMRA.

The atmosphere from spectators was nothing shy of excitement. Many families attend to watch,
there was no noticeable rowdiness, or unnecessary behaviour from racers nor spectators. Everyone
was being very respectful, cleaning up after themselves, using the facilities provided. I didn't
witness any drinking during racing hours, as that is not permitted by the NWMRA. The NWMRA
races have always been family oriented events, they have prizes and posters for the kids and
encourage us as the racers to sign the posters for the kids as the walk through checking out allour
trucks. The neighbour who brought his horse and gave the kids rides was a highlight for many.
Displaying a great example of animal and mechanical unity, the comfort level of that horse was
great to see. And the additional fact that the clean and cover up of the pits on Monday after the
races was done so well that not only this specific horse but others were able to graze there with no
issues.

My wife and 5 year old son arrived separately from myself due prior obligations for them. Upon
my arrival on Wednesday July 11, and exit Tuesday July 17, 2018 the road was quiet no one causing
issues nor did I see any garbage. This goes for the same of my trip in the begging of May 2018. 1
came across a few vehicles on Bradley Creek Road, both trips always respecting rules of the road. |
myself live on a very rural half unpaved road so it's easy for myself to understand how locals my be
uneasy about the increase of traffic. | think if they have any questions or concerns they could find
talking to the Davies about them, they’d get answers or them being looked into and be respectfully
received.

I really hope you give the Davies and 100 Mile Horespower Ranch the opportunity to show that
their events can be a wonderful attraction for the Cariboo community.

Thank you for your consideration,

Alex Humphrey
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Letter

Tara S <tszaroz@gmail.com>
Wed 2019-01-23, 11:08 PM
To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

We attended the NWMRA mud drags in 100 Mile this year to support our friends racing and
support the Davies dream Horse Power Ranch property plans. Four adults travelled from
Mission. We were among the first few groups of people to arrive and found the road
conditions in and out of the property to be fairly decent. | recall commenting that compared
to similar roads I'd been on there was very little garbage to be seen. The community
appears to be doing a great job keeping it clean. On the way out late Sunday afternoon |
did not see any new garbage on the road, I'm fact it appeared to be cleaner than Friday
morning!

Upon arrival | was very impressed with how well laid out the area was, as per usual with the
NWMRA. There was people to check in racers, campers, spectators etc. As always, waivers
need to be signed and safety is #1. | am always so impressed with how well run the mud
drags are. | attend these events as a volunteer event photographer and very much
appreciate the hard work from start to finish put in by all volunteers and property owners.

| enjoy attending the mud drags for many reasons, | think my favourite (other than the great
photo ops!) being the strong family atmosphere felt at races. It's a true joy to see so many
people come together to share what they love. The comradery is incredible! It's so amazing
to watch everyone work together to get someone back on the track, one person running for
a tool box, another offering parts or knowledge. True sportsmanship is prevelant.

| also really enjoy seeing so many families with children in awe of all the racers and trucks.
It's a fantastic family event for kids of all ages. I've seen tiny babies wearing hearing
protection, to an 80+ year old grandma there to cheer on the grandkids! Everyone always
seems to have a very fun time.

I very much enjoyed my weekend at Horsepower Ranch and am looking forward to many
more annual there mud drag weekends in the future. A huge thank you to the Davies and
the NWMRA for sharing their passion with us all. | hope to be able to one day bring my
future children to have as much fun as | always do!

Tara Pefa



To whom it may concern,

I attended the event at 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch in 2018. I’ve been apart of the Off-road
racing community for a long time, I build and fix trucks for several racers. I am also a competitor
myself.

] was impressed at how well this event was setup, I’ve been to many different events around BC.
The site was setup well, a lot of thought was obviously put into it all. Everything ran very
smoothly and I felt like safety was a big priority to the event staff. I noticed several staff wearing
Orange Security shirts situated around the site really thoroughly keeping an eye on everything.

The vibe was so positive and everyone was extremely friendly. There were a lot of kids at the
event with their families, running around playing or watching. Everything was very well cared
for to, the place was kept so clean. I’ve been to events where there isn’t much care put into
setting of garbage cans and the place ends up being a mess but the crew at 100 Mile Horsepower
Ranch did an exceptional job keeping everything tidy. There was garbage cans everywhere and
plenty of outhouses to.

The event could have so much economic benefits to the 100 Mile area. | traveled up with a large

group of friends with trucks and trailers from Langley and Abbotsford area. Our group estimates

we spent at least $1000 filling up our trucks and Jerry cans with fuel and getting groceries in 100
Mile. I can only image how much money was spent that weekend in the community, but I'm sure
many other attendees did the same as us.

I’d also like to mention that when our group left Monday morning, we left in a big convo. The
road was very dusty so we traveled a bit on the slower side and spaced apart so we wouldn’t dust
each other out. Other then the dust and a few potholes the road out was in good shape. It’s
probably one of the widest and nicest logging roads I’ve traveled. I did not notice any trash or
anything that may have fallen off someone’s trailer along the road. I feel that most of the
attendees understood the work and passion that went into this event and as a result were
responsible and respectful of the area.

I hope to see events continue at 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch, they have some incredible ideas
and this could evolve into so much more over time I feel.

Thank you
Dano Wishart



100 Mile Support letter.

MARY JO HUMPHREY <mjphrey@icloud.com>
Wed 2019-01-23, 11:31 PM
To: Idavies173@outlock.com <ldavies173@outlook.com>

To Whom it may Concern,

In regards to 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch application for a 3 year temporafy permit to run
their events. | really hope you give them a fair and equal opportunity to show what these type
of events can bring to not only the 100 Mile community, but the Cariboo region as a whole.

| am not sure if you aware that the event hosted by non profit society the NWMRA, has been
held in the 100 Mile area for many years prior to the Davies bringing it back, after a three year
hiatus. Along with that they have hosted many other races over the years across the Cariboo
region. There are many of these race trucks just sitting and waiting for these events to come
back to the Cariboo. Along with their family and friends who love cheering on and watching
their local girls and guys race.

I currently manage the social media for the NWMRA and at the time of the July 2018 event
was one of the main admins on the page as well. The reception from this event being back, in
not only the 100 Mile area, but the Cariboo region was beyond amazing. Locals were ecstatic
to have not only this event back but with new added on specialty events as well. There were
visitors from ALL over BC and into Alberta coming to the Cariboo just for this specific event!

| arrived at the event with my 5 year old son Friday July 13 around 6 pm. Upon our arrival
there was a gate set up having people signing waivers and given a event etiquette sheet of
what was to be expected of them. From what | saw everyone not only respected that but
followed it as well. On the Saturday and Sunday, there were many families that arrived to
watch the event, some came both days some only one. But the reception was great, smiles,
excitement, cheering no obnoxious or vulgar behaviour. | am a volunteer for the NWMRA that
held a very central post during the event, and | understand that when the RCMP arrived late
Saturday afternoon just before 4pm, due to a call about under age or minors being
intoxicated. | was quiet shocked, | radio to other key members of the NWMRA and the Davies
that they were here and would like their presents to do a walk through. They left happy and
not finding any intoxication issues. One thing I'd like to make really clear the NWMRA does
not serve, nor does it provide alcohol, and we also don't allow | the food services being
brought on site to serve or provide alcohol either. Spectators are told upon arrival that alcohol
is not allowed and the people who camp at race sites for the weekend during events, they are
fully aware there's not drinking during race hours. | feel like that complaint was an unfair
acquisition made by someone who hadn'’t even attended the event.

The safety precautions taken at 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch, were thee best we've seen at any
of these type of events. The planning that went into safety for not only the racers but as well
as the spectators showed. From having an ambulance on site with certified first aid and
recovery staff. To the safety set backs of where spectators can sit and watch the event. To the
environmental precautions taken to ensure nothing from the mud pits would be able to make
to the creek running through the property, to the designated camping and parking areas. And
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by the off chance something had happened with a vehicle they had proper spill kits in place,
ready to go if needed. Thankfully neither medical nor environmental safety measures needed
to take action. They also informed people who were camping that they'd only allow propane
fire pits, absolutely no campfires, even though at the time campfires where allowed by the
Cariboo Fire District. The amount of effort the Davies put into setting and taking these
precautions, | strongly feel that it not onfy shows their respect for the fand and the
community, but their willingness to take time to do research and making the best effort
possible to keeping everyone happy. Now unfortunately not everyone will always be happy it's
a fact of life, and motorsports are not something that everyone is into. But | personally feel
this event had made a very minimal environmental impact.

The one main impact this event did bring was on the people who attended and expressed
their enjoyment of being able to watch this event. Their were many families who were so
happy to be able to have this smaller scale Monster Truck style event local to them. If they
were to goto to Vancouver they'd have to downed thousands of dollars for a couple hours of
show. They have to spend even more money to be able to see the trucks up close and
personal as well as getting photos or drivers to sign posters. Here they got to experience that
all in their own backyard as the saying goes. And on top of that, they got to see kids like them
racing as well!! The NWMRA has a class called Junior Racers it's for children under the age of
thirteen the youngest racer is 5 years old so far. And with doing this class for the past two
years it has grown each year. Kids along with parents are extremely interested to see other
kids doing this kind of stuff, getting outside, getting dirty, having a blast, being part of a full
circle family event. This type of event is definitely a family event, at any given time during the
event | wasn't worried about what my own child was seeing. | am sure there were some
spectators who went in and out to their vehicles to drink, but that is out of the events control.
Look at any other type of sporting event that's marketed as family oriented event, they
actually sell booze at the areas/events or have beer gardens. So for what was maybe a handful
of some possibly drunk people. That some spectators may have witnessed, it was no where
near the level you'd see at a hockey, baseball, basketball or football game. Plus there’s lots of
beer league teams who use public parks to play their sports. So let's not the actions of a few
ruin a wonderful experience for the many. Everything has growing pains, but for the Davies
and 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch this was their first ever attempt at doing this. In which I'd say
they were pretty successful. So much to the point that one of the blown alcohol race trucks
made an unofficial world record pass during this event. This team is excited to finally have a
fully set up and safely laid out track that they can push for the world record passes. They are
even willing to what needs to be done to help make it an official world record, however they
need time and reassurance that 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch will be able to run their events.
There's a lot of people planing and organizing that goes into these type of records and
officials have to be present as well. Along with doing that the team needs to be able to ensure
the track is built to the most optimal conditions like it was in July 2018, all along while making
sure their truck is on optimal running order. Once people who hadn’t even attend the event
heard about these unofficial passes, they were asking for information about the 2019 event.
The draw that not only this event had but the Davies themselves bring, has the potential to
making 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch a vacation destination.

When | left the property on Tuesday July 17 2018, driving out I didn't see any garbage or



refuge left behind on the property nor on the roadsides. | actually happen to have a short
video clip showing the road on our way out, that | have sent a copy of to the Davies.

Thank you for taking the time to read my letter of support for the Davies, and 100 Mile
Horsepower Ranch. | can only hope that they are given the chance to show the community
and neigh sayers the potential opportunities these events can bring to them and local
businesses. | know the 100 Mile food bank was happy to have this event back as well. We
loaded up the back hatch of my suv with donations collected during the event, with each
event the food bank will prosper even more.

Thank you,
Mary Jo Humphrey

Sent from my iPhone,
Kind regards,
M)
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To Whom it may concern,

In early 2018 | learned that my good friends Dave and Leanna Davies purchased property in the Forest Grove/100

" Mile House area. They talked very highly of the area, and with excitement, about setting up their new property to be

able to host off road racing events. | too was very excited about this, as i am an active off road motorsports enthusiast,
and immediately volunteered my time and resources to help them bring their new dream to a reality, as i have had some
experience with organizing a similar event in Hope, BC with Hope Motorsports Group. After the snow melted and we
were able to gain access to the property off of Bradley Creek Rd. we began to work long and hard to prep the property
for the coming event in July 2018 as a scheduled North West Mud Racing Association (NWMRA)sanctioned race. | made
many trips back and forth from Mission, where | live, to Forest Grove with gear and supplies for 100 Mile Horsepower
Ranch. Every trip up | would stop in 100 Mile House to fuel up, grab groceries for the weekend, and usually grab dinner
that day before heading out to the Ranch. All of the people | met and dealt with at the gas station, grocery store, or
restaurants were all very polite and excited to hear that Mud Races were coming back to the Caribou area.

On the weekend of July 13-15, 2018 | loaded up my two daughters, my dog, the camper, and my trailer with my
daughters off road dune buggies. My oldest daughter Kiera, who had just turned 10 at the time, was very excited for
another weekend of racing as she is a racer herself. She takes part in the Junior Dragster class that the NWMRA has in
place at all of their events. My youngest daughter Avery was very excited as well (5 years old at the time) as this was
going to be her very first racing event that she raced in, and she did amazing, both my girls did. We were camped along
one of the drainage ditches just off the main driveway, across from the sign in gate, with my parents who came up to
support their granddaughters and all of our other family friends who were partaking in the races that weekend. During
the weekend my kids were able to run around and play with all of the other kids that were there with their families, as
well as race and watch other racers. They had so much fun that on Sunday when we had to leave for home, they were
almost in tears because they didn't want to leave their friends and wanted to race more. During the evenings everyone
camping on site was very respectful of the noise levels knowing that most people there had families with little ones. Yes
in the evenings after the racing was over for the day, most of the adults enjoyed some adult beverages, but again,
everyone was respectful of other people, their belongings, and Dave and Leanna's property.

| put a lot of man hours into preparing the Ranch for the races with many of my friends, so naturally come the
weekend of the event | continued to volunteer my time as event staff and first aid. Being event staff had me wandering
all around the property making sure things flowed smoothly. All of the racers and spectators were very respectful in all
ways, such as all the garbage was put in appropriate disposal bins and not on the ground, there was no drinking or drug
use that i saw personally, during the racing hours, people in vehicles were courteous to pedestrians and pedestrians
were courteous to vehicle traffic, every one got along and was there for the same thing, to either put on an amazing
show or to watch all the fun. There was a few minor issues of people using dirt bikes and atv's when they were not
supposed to but once talked to by event staff they were very apologetic and gladly parked their toys till a time that was
appropriate. On the first aid side of things there was only two minor things that happened. The first was the president
of NWMRA got stung by a bee close to his eye, but was ok within a few hours, and the second was one of the racers
burnt his arm on some hot exhaust. First air put some burn cream on it and bandaged him up, and hes was checked on a
few times through out the weekend to make sure it was not infected. There was a few flips and roll overs in the Hill n’
Hole and Free Style events, but with all of the required safety equipment in the race vehicles set out by NWMRA/100
Mile Horsepower Ranch, the drivers were safe and sound, but were still checked over by first aid attendants to confirm
their health and safety.
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| unfortunately had to leave earlier than | and my kids wanted to on the Sunday, as | needed to get my girls home to
my ex wife, and we had a bit of a drive ahead of us. Leaving the Ranch | had to take my time driving down the rough dirt
road with my camper and trailer towards Forest Grove. Myself and my kids took the time to watch the side of the roads
as | always do, watching for garbage that disrespectful people have tossed out their windows. In the 20ish kilometers |

™ stopped and picked up one piece of plastic.

All in all | am extremely happy with how the weekend turned out. There was a good number of people that came out
either for the day or the weekend, from the community and from as far away as Alberta to either watch or partake in
the event. | think this is an amazing event for all ages. Getting people out of their houses and away from their phones
and computers is getting harder and harder, and I think events like this help to do that and to teach our kids, the next
generation, that there is more to life than screens. | also think this was a huge benefit to the local communities and
their economy. All the people going through town stopping for fuel and food. People needing accommodations if the
don't have RV's, and auto part stores either for the racers needing that one last thing or the people coming to watch
that have broke down. For the tow truck companies to rescue the broken down people and the tire shops for those that
had a blow out on the way. It will also help the tourism, it will remind people how beautiful the Caribou is and inspire
them to come back to the surrounding areas and enjoy it in all its beauty. Until | started going up to help Dave and
Leanna it had been many years since being up in that area (i think i was around the age of my daughters) and | forgot
how amazing it is up there, so my daughters and | will be making it a point to go up and enjoy the Caribou area a few
extra times a year now, besides just for racing.

I look forward to getting back up to 100 Mile House/Forest Grove in the 2019 season to help continue the
development of 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch, and be able to enjoy all it has to offer with my family and friends. Feel free
to contact me in there is any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,
Chris Stephens
(604) 897-5357



To whom it may concem.....

My experience regarding the 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch and the 2018 NWMRA is nothing less than
amazingly memorable. The venue, the staff, the volunteers and the turn out of the spectators was
heartwarming to see as a staff member of the event. No matter where we are the mud drags are always
ahuge collaberated and organized family friendly event and everybody is ALWAYS happy to lend a
hand to make sure things go smoothly, paid or not. It is my experience that no matter who you tak to
eveyone is having a great time there is always help and questions are always answered because
eveyone is on the same page and everyone is hoping for the same outcome at the end of the weekend...
Nobody got hurt, nobody went hungry or thirsty and we make sure our fiiends property is left the way
we found it (very important as we work in the sanitation department of most of the events)

We travelled to this years event (July 14 and 15" 2018) in our motorhome with 2 Adults and 2
children and we camped near 4 or 5 other families who had 2 or more children alll of them extremely
extatic to see other kids, my children make some lift long friends... friends that they will hopefully be
excited to see again next year. NWMRA has always been a family friendly event that is very involved,
not just during the races but throught the entire event.

Eveybody at the races are ke family, it’s fike eveybody has something in common the uktimate
getaway for people who Iike to see cars drive fast in the mud. Eveybody is your friend and you know
that.

As far as sanitation goes and garbage keft on scene, there are at least 100 garbage and recycling
recepticles all over the event that are emptied and checked regularaly during the weekend. I DO NOT
LEAVE UNTIL EVERY PIECE OF LITTER IS GONE thats my job and it is an EXTREMLY
important part to the NWMRA as well, not just the land owners, every chip bag, marking tape,
cigarette butt and beverage container, ect is removed. That being said we are the last people, after the
land owner, to leave and there was absolitely no garbage to be seen as the participants and spectators
have no problem lkaving their waste in provided bins.

We have been a member of the NWMRA for 20+ years and 100 Mile Horseposwer Ranch does not
only meet but it exceeds beyond words what this group needs to be a fin, family friendly, good hearted
and affordable event that boasts the pallet of getting out and having fin with the family in the sun. It is
my opinion that the NWMRA hosting at 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch is not only benificial to local
econmomy for its duration but will bring people FAR AND WIDE to experience and remember to
come back to the 100 Mile and Area.

Steve’s Towing and company



Mud Race

alicia pelrine <alicia73®@live.ca>
Sat 2019-01-19, 7:14 PM
To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

Get Outlook for Android

To whom it may concem,

I'm writing this letter in strong support of Horse Power Ranch and the event they held over
the summer.

| want to start off by telling you about myself a resident of Bridge Lake for the last 14 years.
My family consists of myself my husband and two adult children. We have attended all of the
mud races events over the years in 100 Mile House. We consider it to be a family event,
which we look forward to attending every year all together. The Horse Power Ranch put on
one of the best events we have been to.

The event itself seem to be very well organized. There were people telling you where to park
and in what area you could camp in. Which we did camp there for the weekend. There were
some amazing ladies working the gate making sure you had your pass for the weekend and
giving out information about the weekend event and the racers. There were plenty of
outhouse all around the event as well as garbage cans. Security drove around the grounds
the whole weekend. As well there were vendors selling food and treats. They also had a
water truck driving around keeping all drive paths moist in order to keep the dust down.

The the mud race were awesome as always. The added freestyle show add even more
entertainment and excitement. There were a lot of people at the event. | didnt realize there
were that many people in 100 Mile to be honest. Everyone seem to be enjoying themselves.
There were give aways during the day for the kids and aduits.

We stayed the whole weekend at Horse Power Ranch. The property was very well maintained
over the whole weekend. People come around empty the garbage cans the washrooms were
emptied and cleaned. Every person we talked to was was pleasant and seemed to be
enjoying themselves. In the evening there was one community fire for everyone to gather and
enjoy. Everyone was friendly and more than willing to share their mud racing stories with you.
We stayed until Sunday evening and packed up after the trophy presentations. There were
places to put your garbage and a place for recycling. | personally did not see any person
leave a mess in any of the camping areas.

In my opinion | thought it was a great family fun event. | would be very disappointed to see
this event not to continue in 100 Mile House. | would assume that it brings in extra income to
the 100 Mile area with the racers and visitors getting supply's from the grocery store, auto
parts and other items they needed for the weekend. As a family we would love to see Horse
Power Ranch stay and have more events. Thank you for taking the time to read my letter.

Alicia Pelrine

\9



100 Mile Horse Power Ranch January 19, 2019

My wife and | attended the racing event July 14/15 2018. We travelled from Abbotsford, BCwithour
toy hauler trailerand our mud racing truck.

This was the firstevent being held at this venue forthe North West Mud Racing Associationin whichwe
are members. We travel to all our races across the province and thisvenue is probably the bestlayed
out area for racing events. With the NWMRA, | see safety as being the highest priority atall the events.
This race weekend did not change that priority atall.

The racers/pit crews/spectators all seem to respect the rules thatare in place to let people have funbut
be safe and go home at the end of the weekend.

Dave and Leanna Davies puta lot of thoughtinto how to make theirrace venue the very bestin the
province and | believe they did just that. There were enough toilets and garbage cans spread arou nd the
facility forall to use. They also had 4-6 spots for handicap parking which wasright beside ourcamp spot
and everyone respected this parking.

Thiswas by farthe besteventwe have been to in our racing circuitand look forward to returning in
2019.

We left early Sunday July 15 because of mechanical issues with ourrace truck and leftaround 2 pm.
The gravel road out to the highway was in very good shape as well as we did not notice any garbage
along the roads.

ifyou are reading this letterto understand how this eventwentin your community let me assure you
this was a well organized, clean, fun event for Families (yes there are always Kids atourevents)

My wife and | fully support 100 Mile Horse Power Ranch for future generations of family racing.

Mark & Natasha Leslie
Abbotsford, BC
604-802-3689



Mud races

Kathleen Loft <countrygirlé9animalhouse@gmail.com>
Sun 2019-01-20, 4:24 PM
To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

To whom this may concern, | feel that the mud drags are a very important event to this
community!!!! This is a big family event all family members welcome. They give out free
ear plugs for any of the children which is awesome! They are very big on safety so nobody
gets hurt. The area where the event is kept very clean and the area is put back the way they
girst got there. They are not near any streams, they take pride in keeping the environment
safe! They have food you can purchase to eat a family can really make a fun day of it!!! |
save my money in anticipation for the mud drags!!!! The whole town can't wait for the
event!! There is such a positive vibe when you are there. Also they have a junior races at
the end so as to involve all members of all the families. The kids are happy to participate in
this! Fun for all. It's a very well organized event. It's not hard to find it and the road is
good condition and it's far enough out to when it doesn’t bother people. Also last year |
lost my husband and at the end of the weekend there was an honor dedication speech
about my husband and how he wanted to be at those races and he was a huge fan and they
made a toast to my husband and one of the racers ran in memory of my husband!!! That
was awesome | was there with my daughters and it's a good memory after one week only
when | lost my husband!! Everyone is welcome and that's great cause there isn't always
alot of things you can do like that as a whole family. It's once a year and something to look
forward too! Thanks Kathleen Loft

ALl



2018 race

badassbronco69 <badassbronco69@yahoo.ca>
Sat 2019-01-19, 1:44 PM

To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

Hi we attended the first of hopefully many weekends at 110 mile horsepower ranch. It was a
great well organized weekend with lots of good memories. My wife and me attended and
camped as we have friends that were racing. Unfortunately our truck was not ready to
compete. We did have to run to town twice to get cell service to check in on our daughter
over the weekend. The road in and out to town was in great condition both times we
traveled it. When we left on Sunday we stopped part way out to check that our gear was
properly stowed for the trip back to quesnel there was a plastic wrapper from a case of
bottled water on the side of the road. We promptly stuffed that under the rear seat so it
could not get blown out of a truck box again. For the distance we traveled it was a good
feeling to only see that one piece of garbage. We also camped at lac la hash campground
on the way there and now we are planning a return camping trip there for this year. Thanks
to 100 mile horsepower ranch for all your hard work dedicated to this fast growing sport!!!!!
Cant wait for next time!!

Conrad Abrosimoff,

Thanks, any questions can be directed to myself at

badassbronco69@yahoo.ca

Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone.

)



100 Mile Horsepower Ranch

| attended the festivities in July 2018 and they were awesome. There was three
of us and stayed all weekend camping. We had a great time and even
volunteered. There were 3 other families with us and all camped and
volunteered together. We all starting to amive and set up camp on the Friday
and a couple of families left on the Sunday and the rest left on the Monday.

The roads were great, a lot better than when | go out to see my mom, who
lives out past the ranch. What makes the road so bad is the logging tucks up
and down the roads. | never saw any garbage along the roads or on the
property. The grounds were kept neat and there were garbage cans placed
throughout the grounds.

We never heard of any problems, we saw lots of security people on the grounds
walking around all day and until late into the night They did a great job keeping
things under control.

My family use to go when the races we on Scotly's property, and were vdery
disappointed when they got canceled. We were so excited to hear they were
back in 100 Mile. | think this event is great for the whole family. We saw
several kids having fun.

| think the owners of the property did an excellent job and we all look forward
to the races coming again in 2019 and beyond.

Great job 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch.

Tammie Sigmund and family.



Support for 100 mile

Sarah <sversteeg@telus.net>
Sun 2019-01-20, 5:54 PM
To: horsepowerranch100mile@outiook.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

My name is Sarah, | attended and camped at the 2018 100 mile mud drags with my two
children, my sister Ashley and her family.

We had a great time! We especially enjoyed how close the property is to a local lake. The road
to the event was in good condition and the property was easy to find.

| felt that we were accommodated very well, they had security on site, the bathrooms were
kept up, there was a local food vendor to get burgers and enough garbage cans that everyone
picked up after themselves.

Thank you to Dave and Leanna for their amazing hospitality and | would definitely
recommend this event to anyone looking for a great family friendly muddy time.

Sent from my iPhone

24



Mud races are great!

Jessica Loft <jloft18@gmail.com>
Sun 2019-01-20, 6:13 PM
To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <horsepowerranch’ 00mile@outlook.com>

| went to last summers mud races and they were awesome! | went with my boyfriend, my
mom and my two older sisters as well as we brought our dog! All the volunteers were super
friendly! Everyone else was super laid back! It was definitely family friendly! The grounds and
bathrooms were kept clean! The road leading to the drags were a bit dusty but other then
that they were good! No garbage anywhere! Also!! My dad recently passed before then and
they arranged a memorial speak type thing to be announced and it made my day! I've always
gone to these races when ever they were put on with my parents and sisters! It would be a
shame if they were discontinued!! BRING ON MUD DRAGS 2019!t!

Regards, Jessica



100 Mile Horsepower Ranch Show Details

Lee Pemble <lpemble77@gmail.com>
Sun 2019-01-20, 11:36 PM
To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

To Whom it may concern,

| do demolition derby and mud racing in Western Canada and the USA. | am currently
hosting a demolition derby show called “Iron Assassin's Destruction Dome Demolition
Derby". It is the largest indoor event in B.C. with over 100 vehicles competing from B.C,
Alberta, and the USA. | have seen all levels of professionalism at different shows. Some |
will never attend again because of the dangers to competitors and/or crowd. | help with
other events all over and write Technical Build Rules for multiple shows.

The "100 Mile Horsepower Ranch" Mud racing event was not only completely professionally
but run the best out of all the mud racing events I've attended or completed in. | live in
Abbotsford B.C. and drove my truck from home to the event to compete July 13th and
arrived late that night. | have never been to the property before but was very surprised to
see how well it was laid out. They had camping sections with portable toilets and
everything anyone would need. The track was set up perfectly with large loader tires lining
the sides to stop any competing vehicles hitting the crowd. The safety zone was more than
most tracks and no one was ever on the track when trucks were racing. All the event crew
had reflective vests on at all times. No one had any open alcohol while racing and the show
was better organized than the Chilliwack show at Heritage Park. There was no competing
vehicles driven after the show and none were allowed to leave the property. There was no
off-roading anywhere after hours and there was never signs of empties or party remnants
anywhere. No quad or dirt bikes were driven around at night other than event crew.

My Father is a retired Conservation Officer with 30 years of service in B.C. and he educated
me on all kinds of environmental issues. The Aquatic creek on the property never had any
vehicles, quads or dirt bikes even close to it. The Creek was never Turbid and the complete
Aquatic system was never disturbed.

| enjoyed the event from start to finish. | saw that it was run appropriately before, during
and after the show. The logging road was in good condition and | saw no safety issues for
any spectators, competitors, or anyone else using the logging road. The logging trucks do
more damage to the logging road than anything that occurred at the event. The event was
run only during the day and there was no noise poliution to surrounding properties in the
evenings and very very minimal during the day when the 12 or so top fuel trucks ran for 3-4
seconds.

The economic stimulus for 100 mile house is a great positive side effect of the show with
Ice, food, alcohol, gas, parts, and anything else bought locally. The shows positives



completely outweigh the negatives if any. One of the neighbours had parts vehicles in his
yard and sold me an axle shaft for $100.

I left the property July 15th mid day and the property was spotless. The logging road didn't
show signs of overuse or garbage and | look forward to coming to the show again in 2019.

If you have any questions or concerns you would like to get more clarity on. Please don't
hesitate to call or email me back.

Thank you,

Lee Pemble
778-347-1159

Igemble77@gmail.com



Horsepower Ranch 2018 Experience

StudioAmy Adams <aaamymadams@gmail.com>
Sat 2019-01-19, 3:22 PM

To: horsepowerranch100mile@outlock.com <horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

To whom it may concern,

| attended the 100 mile horsepower ranch mud drags event on July 14th and 15th, 2018
with my family, three kids and two adults. The event was organized and professional. Over
the weekend the racers and spectators were enjoying the event to its fullest potential. 1 did
not witness any negative or unsafe behaviour. | feel that the property was clean and
respected by the attendees. We left the event at 6 PM Sunday, July 15th, 2018. On the roads
out of the ranch, no garbage or messes were visible to me. My family and friends had a
great experience at the ranch and look forward to next year.

-Amy Adamson

AR



July 14 and 15 weekend.

Kelly Stephens <kstephens_51@hotmail.com>
Sat 2019-01-19, 2:18 PM
To: Horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com <Horsepowerranch100mile@outlook.com>

To Whom It May Concern,

My husband and myself attended the 100 Mile Horsepower Ranch for the event put on by the
North West Mud Racing Association on the weekend of July 14 & 15, 2018. We travelled from
Hope, BC with our 32 travel trailer and pickup.We met up with our oldest son and 2
Granddaughters (who were there to race in the Junior division), also our youngest son who
was there as a volunteer first aid attendant (he brought the ambulance for Trama Tech). My
husband, oldest son and myself were also volunteering in first aid.

From what we saw, people behaved very well. The event had security, and it was well run.
There was plenty of garbage receptacles and well as a large bin that we threw our garbage